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From the Pastor:

What a fantastic Auction!  Have you noticed the Spirited fellowship at Oldtown this Spring?  I think it began with Fred Achin’s landscaping crew building the side garden.  The Oldtown Hope Youth Group painted their meeting room upstairs and baked bread for our Communion service and served supper at the auction- and all with that great spirit of joy and fellowship that Oldtown is known for.  The Easter people of Oldtown are letting the light of Christ shine through!

We do have a “Treasure to Share” -- not just in putting on suppers and auctions and such, but in sharing our faith in God and our joy in the Risen Christ.  We are an Easter people, after all, and the Good news of the Gospel is a word of hope that is so needed in the world today.  It has the power to transform situations and people from cynicism to joy, from despair to hope, from disease to health and from immobilization to committed discipleship, serving God whom we adore.

After our Easter celebration complete with brass and chimes and choirs of all ages, we have carried the joy forward.  Come join us and catch the Spirit!  Come see what the excitement is all about.  Christ is risen and we cannot help but share the treasure of our faith! 

As the old hymn says, “There’s a sweet, sweet Spirit in this place.”  You’re invited to come and feel it and then help us pass it on.

Only by grace,


















 Pastor Katrin

Welcome to the Mission Corner:

Dedicated to Serving Christ

The Missions Committee supplied the Public Health Nurse with 20 Easter baskets.  Ten were put together for younger children and ten were for older children.  Items included candy, pens, pencils, crayons, coloring books and juice boxes.


On Mother's Day, Sunday May 12th, the Missions Committee will again be selling Mother's Day cards to benefit the Church World Service Tools of Hope program.  A donation for as little as $5.00 will buy a sturdy, warm blanket such as those distributed to workers and displaced families following September 11th.  Church World Service aids people of every country, religion and race, giving them the tools and necessities they need to cope with disaster and to make a better world for themselves.  What a thoughtful way to honor any mother on that day!


The next Missions meeting will take place on Sunday, May 12th after worship.

Christine Pandozzi 

For the Missions Committee

Have you heard about…

 
THE TREASURE BOX?

[image: image4.wmf]This year’s Theme, “A Treasure To Share” will be acted out as we fill the box with symbols of our own families. A collage, or picture page, a symbol of who you are as a family.  We’ll open the box next November to share all the pleasures of our treasure.  Be thinking about what your family wants to add to the BOX!

Christian Education
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Believe it or not, it’s already time to start planning for Children’s Day.  Children’s Day will be June 9th. We will celebrate the children of our 
church, and the culmination of the Sunday School year. Please mark your calendars, and join us for worship and after worship our annual hot dog cookout and ice cream sundaes.

We are starting a youth chime choir for youth 3rd grade and older to play during worship on Children’s Day. We will be practicing after church on Sunday May 5, 12, 19 and June 2.  If you are interested please talk to Pastor Katrina or Mrs. Thibeault.

May 19th is Pentecost Sunday. Please wear red to help us celebrate. 

 In light of the recent child sexual abuse cases in America, we feel that it is very important that we as a church, make every effort to make Oldtown as safe as possible for every child and adult. Several Christian Education members will be attending a conference on Safe Church Policies and Procedures and bring back information.  Look for more information in the next few weeks.  Right now we have copies of the Massachusetts Christian Educators’ Newsletter, which is put out by the Massachusetts Conference of the UCC.  It contains lots of information about abuse prevention, and the responsibilities of the local church. If you are interested in a copy of the newsletter please see a CE member or Pastor Katrina.  It is the responsibility of ALL of us to keep our children, ourselves and our church safe.

Blessings!

CE Committee

Trustee Committee

Well Spring is here and everything is in bloom. It's hard to believe the changes in the weather though.  It's not so hard to believe all that has happened at Oldtown since the last newsletter.

We have new carpeting in the front narthex of the church.  We have new brickwork around the flowerbed on the north side of Maxcy Hall.  We had a wonderful time with the Treasure Hunt Auction. 

Not to forget that Old Town Hope has been busy fixing the upper room of the church, and that we have a new stepladder and card tables.

Things are shaping up, and it's due to you for all your help. For your labor, and donations, and your prayers.

This month we have a Turkey Supper scheduled for May 18. Denise Achin is the head chef and she has already bought the birds (8 of them).  We need volunteers to cook one and deliver it to the church kitchen on that Saturday morning.  We also need hands for setting up the dining hall on Saturday morning (10 a.m.) And we need helpers to help cook, serve and clean-up.  Please contact me if you are willing to help. It's a lot of good fellowship and fun. Try it once, you'll like it.

We have another grounds project for May. Considering how good the flower bed looks, we've decided (based on a suggestion from Carolyn Chretien) to clear and cover the ground under the ramp to Maxcy Hall with pea stone.  The trustees will arrange for the materials and equipment (shovels and wheel barrows).  All we need are some willing workers to make it happen. We haven't set a date yet, but if you're interested let one of the trustees know.  Yes it's hard work, but you'd be surprised how good it feels.

There are other projects on our To-Do List, like painting the School House steeple and fixing the floor in the Deacon's Closet, that will take place later this year.  We welcome your talents.  Just think, June is not far either, with the Yard Sale and Chicken Barbecue coming!

We have a few copies of the Oldtown Directory if you want one. $5 covers the cost of printing.  

God Bless you all, 

Edmund Clavette

Moderator

Woman’s Spirituality Group

Monday, May 6, 7 pm at 43 Grant St. Attleboro.

Only 2 meetings left for this season! We’re wrapping up our series based on Dr. Phil MacGraw’s Book, “Self Matters”. 
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Council of Churches

The Board of Directors is pleased to announce the appointment of the new Executive Director of the AACC, the Rev. Elaine Gaetani. She begins her work on April 22nd.  The Board extends its heartfelt thanks to Janet Long for her work on behalf of the Council as Interim Director.

Thanks Janet! 


In our prayers:
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On our Prayer List: Mary Gaudette, Blanche McLean, Henry & Carolyn Chretien, Linda Rickard, Warren, David McNeil, Dot Marshall, Paul Ritter, Ronald, Rosalie Barnier, Tim & Tracy Harrop, Uncle Dwight, David Wyatt, Craig Haskins, Ed Clavette, Dottie Greene, Nicole Thomas, Marianne King, Marion Andreason, Barbara Karpowicz, Bill & Eloise Odom, Martin & Mary Carr, Ken Channell, Larry Mott, Jackie Chamberlain & family, Sue & Nick, Jim Smith, Sharon Manton, Nick N., Richard Cook, Dean Ricker, Virginia Smith, Norman Phillips, Alan England, Joyce Jordan, Maureen Gambardella, Barbara Ouellette, Marianne Johnson, Tara LoRusso, Edward LoRusso, Tom, Larry, Mary Beth, Julie, Jordan DelRicci, Nancy Clinton, the family of James Taylor.

And our shut-ins: Elsie Morris, Esther Angus, Marion Horman

The Deacon’s Corner

Perhaps you recall, Easter morning dawned somewhat dark and cloudy, reflecting the subdued mood of the darkened sanctuary as you entered—much as the women would have experienced on their way to Jesus’ tomb that first Easter morning.

It was such a vivid contrast when at last we experienced the joy of remembering that Christ had overcome Death and had risen from the tomb—the brass rang out, the shutters were opened, the sun streamed in and gave a beautiful radiance to the flowers adorning the altar and indeed the whole sanctuary.  It will be an Easter morning to remember, for certain!  Thank you to everyone who participated, but a special thank you to our “women going to the tomb” and to the Clavette/ Kingman Brass!

The little daily prayer booklet called the “Upper Room” is available on the table in the back hall.  It is offered to anyone who would like to have a daily prayer guide, free of charge from the Deacons.

The new, larger booklet of inspirational stories, “The Christian Reader,” is available on the table in Maxcy Hall at a requested donation of $2.25.  The May/ June issue should be available soon.

Our beautiful old church building is nearly 175 years old.  Before the addition was added, everyone came in through the front doors for Sunday morning worship as there was no back room.  I can’t imagine how many thousand feet have stepped through those big doors.  We now have a beautiful new rug in the entranceway!  Since the lovely Spring weather has arrived, we hope to be able to have our front doors open – welcoming all.  Conrad Morel will be greeting folks each Sunday…with a smile, a pleasant “Good Morning,” and will be handing each one a program.  We encourage everyone to please take the few extra steps to come in the front door and say “Good Morning” to Conrad.

The church hosted a luncheon for the Lincoln Circle of the Blind as part of our community outreach.  As “entertainment,” I presented a 15-minute talk about our church history, what our church and sanctuary look like, our organ and, of course, the Mutual Helpers.  I drew most of my information from Carolyn’s newsletter stories (thank you, Carolyn!).  They were very appreciative of everything.  So many asked to go into the sanctuary…Kelly was happy to give them “the tour.”  I extend my heartfelt “THANK YOU!” to each of you who helped make this Oldtown Church outreach a success.

Our shut-in members, Elsie, Esther and Marion, continue to receive home communion each month.  Sadly, however, we learned this week that Esther has taken a downturn and is no longer able to be at home… she is 101!

Our young people did a wonderful job of baking the bread we shared on April Communion Sunday and served in three loaves on Sunday morning.  Thank you!  Good job!

Youth Sunday will be celebrated on April 28th.   Alan Clavette will be presenting the sermon.  Christine is finalizing the planned program and our young people’s participation.  We look forward to sharing that special day with them.

We are so pleased to say we will be welcoming new members at Sunday worship, May 19.  Any prospective new members or anyone thinking about becoming a member are encouraged to attend the New Member Class after worship on May 5th.  Pastor will explain who we are as a church, our history as Congregationalists, and will be happy to address any questions or concerns you may have at that time.

The next Baptism Sunday will be May 26th.  If you wish to have your child baptized on that day, please be sure to call the church and talk with Pastor as soon as possible.

Just to mention again, we will be meeting at Second Congregational Church in Attleboro during the month of July during Pastor’s vacation.  We will meet here at Oldtown during August.

I will close with this thought from the Book of Isaiah:

“Whether you turn to the right or to the left, your ears will hear a voice behind you, saying “this is the way, walk in it.”

Take Care and God Bless,

Betty Grant

Chairman Board of Deacons

From the 

Old Colony Association

The Rev. Dr. Virginia Child has recently been installed at the Mattapoisett Congregational Church.

The annual meeting of the Old Colony Association will be held on May 11th at the Second Congregational Church in Attleboro, from 9 am to noon.

Services on Tape

[image: image8.wmf]We record our Sunday Services, so those who could not attend can share in our worship.  Call the church office at 695-1713 if you'd like to borrow a tape.
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Please keep the church office notified of any changes in address or phone numbers and also e-mail addresses.
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Conference, UCC

Friday May 3: 

Inspiring Generosity–Stewardship workshop in Northampton, 9 am to 3 pm

Sat. May 4: 

Youth Fellowship Dance party at Warner Farm, Cummington, MA 2-9 pm

Sun. May 19: 

Spirit Event- for Senior High Youth at Christ Church in Brockton

The Summer Camping material is in. There are 

camps for folks from Grade 4 to Seniors. They are held at Oceanwood, Grotonwood and Craigville. You’ll find more information on the Bulletin Board in Maxcy Hall.

A special Mass. Christian Education Newsletter issue on Child Abuse Prevention for the church is available for anyone who would like to see what our denomination is doing about this issue and the resources available to our Church.  Please see Kelly Thibeault or Pastor Katrina for a copy if you are interested. 

Craigville Retreats:

For women:

“Giving Voice to the Child Within”

May 10-11   Cost: $95.
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SALAD DRESSING

Please continue to save empty pint and half-pint glass salad dressing bottles. They should be washed clean, labels removed as much as possible and left on the bench in the front narthex near the door. 

[image: image12.wmf]Oldtown Chit Chat

We were all saddened to hear of the death of Ardith Todd Dunlap  on March 25th  She is the last of the Todds and lived in Connecticut, keeping in touch with her church family through the years and supporting us in many ways. She was a sister to the late Beulah and Grandon Todd. To those who are new to the church and area, the Todd family was prominent in Oldtown’s past. The two white houses on either side of the reservoir were lived in by two brothers. Across the street on the corner of Allen Ave. and Old Post Rd. was a pond known as Todd’s Pond and ice was harvested there and stored in ice houses on the side of the pond closest to Old Post Rd. The reservoir was not there at that time and that side of the road was all pastures and farm land. The Todd’s had an ice route, as well as a milk route and many an Oldtown boy worked for them.

Our church family has grown with two new babies born:

· Eric and Anne Kingman welcomed Ellen Elisabeth to their family on April 4, 2002. Big sister Nora just can’t stop kissing her new baby!

· Tim and Tracey Harrop way down in South Carolina welcomed their new son, Jasper Donovan Lewis (hope I got the spelling right!) on April 11, 2002. He has a big brother, Christian and a big sister, Ashley.

He will be known as J.D.!!

The Thibeaults are leaving Attleboro and moving to Big Red country….North Attleboro!!

Have you thought about those poor cold turkeys down in our freezer??  Their big day is coming on May 18th  when they’ll get the heat for the Turkey Supper. If you’d like to donate the cost of a bird...they’re about $12.00 each.  This widens our margin of profit! If you can’t donate, but would like to roast one at home and bring it down by noon on that day, please speak to Denise or call the church office.  Thanks or gobble, gobble in turkey talk!!

Our sympathy to Irene Muir on the loss of her brother in Nova Scotia. 

Also, sympathy to Jackie Chamberlain and family on the loss of her nephew.













Carolyn
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May Birthdays & Anniversaries

May 1
Sue DiGiralamo



May 7
Chretien anniversary



May 8
Morrison anniversary

Fred Achin



May 13
Stephen Girling



May 14
Travis Beckwith



May 15
Hollie Badger



May 17
Esther Angus



May 19
Melissa Santsaver

 

May 25
Tony Pandozzi



May 26
Lillian Hillman



Did You Know?

We’re almost at the end of the school year and that means an end to the third grade school tours. We will have four tours in May and that’s it. Pastor Katrina and I will have welcomed and talked to approximately 365 North Attleboro third graders, as well as about 50 high school students from Dianne Spatcher’s classes in Attleboro.  One of them left behind a work sheet she’d given out and believe me, she really makes them work for their tour!  They have quite an itinerary from Attleboro to here and then on to North Attleboro. Along the way they have to watch for various styles of architecture, different landmarks and then have to list on their pages some of the things they found most interesting at the various stops they make.  It’s wonderful to see that they are interested in their heritage.

We are putting out an invitation to anyone who has a few free hours of time to volunteer.  Each tour lasts about 45 minutes and you have to allow a few extra minutes to open and shut the blinds, get things set up, etc., so figure on about a little over an hour.  We give two tours per week from March to the middle of May with the exception of 




April vacation week.  The two of us enjoy what we do, but sometimes the schedule gets tight and other commitments do come up.  We try not to be sick too, but one never knows!  So what we’d like is to train someone else to know our little routine and get familiar with the talk we give.  That way if something comes up, someone else would know just how to step in.  We could even have two teams of people and lessen the load for everyone concerned.  If you think you might be interested, please speak to Pastor Katrina or Carolyn and they can fill you in on the details.  Next year will be here before we know it!!

It’s a great experience and it makes you feel proud of our part in history and happy to share it with the children.  So many times we’ve had parents along on the tour who remember coming through the church when they were in third grade.  Happy memories that fill happy hearts!!!

Carolyn

________________________________________________________________________________________
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Turkey Supper

May 18th at 6 p.m

Adults $7.50, Seniors $7, Children $4

Contact Ed Clavette 

508-695-2214, for tickets

Volunteers are needed for setup, 

serving & cleanup!

Contact Ed Clavette 508-695-2214

or call the Church at 508-695-1713
Upcoming Church Events at Oldtown!

May 5
Communion Sunday; 

New members inquirer’s class after worship



May 9
Board of Trustees, 7 pm



May 11
Old Colony Association Annual Meeting, 

2nd Church, A’boro, 9-noon



May 12
Mother’s Day; 10 am Worship;

Youth Chimes after worship; Mission Comm. after worship



May 16
Board of Deacons, 7 pm



May 18
Turkey Supper, 6 pm

Adults $7.50, Seniors $7.00, Children $4.00

Contact Ed Clavette 508 695-2214 for tickets.



May 19
Pentecost! 

New Members 

Youth chimes after worship

 

May 23
Day of Covenant. KC at Craigville 

Church Committee, 7 pm



May 25
Baptism meeting



[image: image16.wmf]May 26
Baptism Sunday  ; No Church School classes



May 2002





Email:OldtownUCC@AOL.com


    Web Site: Oldtownucc.tripod.com
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